
1.  MESSAGE  FROM  MRS  BARNES  

The John Hampden School Wendover 
 

There was virtually 100% attendance at the Learning Review Meetings that took place just before the half-
term break and staff have worked hard to catch up with anyone who missed the opportunity to come in and 
hear about their child’s progress. Thank you for your feedback following the meetings, this information has 
been analysed and fed back to class teachers. At the end of this newsletter you can see the overall feedback 
percentages from all those who completed a questionnaire. We are obviously very pleased with these findings 
but have also taken on board the verbal and written feedback that was provided. Keeping to time is clearly the 
biggest challenge for staff because if everyone has just one minute longer than their allotted time there will 
inevitably be a consequence for people with later appointments. We apologise if you had to wait beyond your 
appointment time. 
Your continued support is greatly appreciated—our pupils are extremely lucky to have such interested and 
supportive parents and carers. For our part we try to make the learning opportunities we offer interesting and 
engaging. From time to time we enrich the curriculum with visits, visitors and special 
days or weeks. Book Week, organized by Mrs McNally,  was a huge success this year and 
we are so pleased with the continued success of ‘The Masked Reader’. Thank you if you 
engaged with this—we had lots of fun doing it.  It was also wonderful to be able to con-
tinue the tradition of sharing books with pupils from Wendover Junior School. It was a 
privilege to watch the younger children responding so positively to the support and kind-
ness from the older pupils.  

Some of the activities we offer are free of charge and for others we need to request a voluntary contribu-
tion. Unfortunately the school is not in a financial position to fund every type of enrichment activity directly 
from the school budget share so activities can only go ahead if enough people opt to pay. The activities we 
book are carefully planned to spread the cost over the school year. The contribution is entirely voluntary and 
no child will be disadvantaged if their parents are unable to pay or opt not to pay for some or any of the items. 
A survey, completed within the last three years told us that parents/carers appreciated a reminder about 
making payments as some people said that they did forget to do it even though they intended to, so we will 
continue to do this. The next voluntary contribution will be requested at the start of the summer term. 

SAVE THE DATE: our annual Sports Day is on Friday 27th June (alternative date is 4th July if it is 
wet on 27th) 

 

Thank you for helping us to support Comic Relief again this year by allowing your children to come 
to school wearing something red in return for a financial contribution to this good cause. Everyone 
looks very bright today! 

 

If friends and family have eligible children, don’t forget to tell them about our Early Years Open morn-
ing on Saturday 22nd March. (see Important News Section) 
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UPCOMING EVENTS:  

24-3-25 
Assessment Week 

3-4-25 
3.15pm FJH Easter Cake Bake 
 

22-3–25 Open Morning for pro-
spective parents and children for 
the Nursery Class in September 
2025 9.30-11.00am 

4-4-25 
School closes for all pupils at 
1.30pm  



2.  GOVERNOR  SECTION  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ann Whytewood 

Co-opted Governor 

 

The Governing Board is always willing to listen to parental queries and to explain in more detail what 
the Governing Body does. They do realise, however, that it may not always be appropriate to speak 
to them at the school gate so please feel free to email the Chair of Governors, James Edley, 
Chair@johnhampdenwendover.co.uk you would like to raise a matter for discussion  

Celebrating Our Communication Week Success 

As a school governor, it fills me with immense pride to celebrate the tremendous success of our recent 
Communication Week. Following our prestigious Children’s Champion accreditation, we were thrilled that 
 staff hosted over 30 schools, pre-schools, and nurseries, who visited JHS to observe and learn from our 
best practices in Communication and Language. 

During this exciting week, visitors had the opportunity to explore a wide range of strategies and ap-
proaches that we use to support children’s language development. Notable highlights included the NELI N 
(Nuffield Early Language Intervention) programme, the engaging Tales Toolkit, and the inspiring Helicop-
ter Stories approach. Visitors were especially interested in how we plan for stories and reading from the 
very beginning of a child’s school journey, embedding a love for language and literature at the heart of 
our curriculum. 

It is worth noting that our very own Mrs Parkinson, Mrs Shrimpton and Miss Burns and pupils now fea-
ture in the promotional materials for Helicopter Stories. Have a look here:  

https://helicopterstories.co.uk/from-preschool-to-year-2-a-magical-storytelling-journey/ 

Another area of great interest was our thoughtfully designed continuous provision, with several settings 
eager to learn how we implement this in Year 1. Through this approach, children continue to develop 
their communication skills through meaningful, play-based learning, which fosters their independence 
and creativity. 

We are incredibly proud to be able to share our expertise and inspire other settings to enhance their 
own Communication and Language practices. A heartfelt thank you to our dedicated staff and wonder-
ful children, who truly showcased our school’s commitment to nurturing confident communicators and 
future leaders. 

https://helicopterstories.co.uk/from-preschool-to-year-2-a-magical-storytelling-journey/


3. IMPORTANT MESSAGES 

 

PROSPECTIVE PARENTS & PUPILS—NURSERY CLASS SEPTEMBER 2025 

In September 2025 we will, once again, open the doors of our Early Years Class (Crickets) 
for a whole new class of children.  Our 26 place nursery class runs from a purpose built 
classroom at the front of the school and has its own outside area. Places for the Crickets 
Class can be in demand and we only have capacity to take  26 children for the next academ-
ic year. Therefore if you have a child born between 1st September 2021 and 31st August 
2022 and you are interested in the Early Years Class at John Hampden for September 
2025, we would urge you to complete an application form as soon as possible.     

We are holding an open morning to view our provision on Saturday 22nd March between 
9.30am and 11.00am so do contact the school office if you, or someone you know, is inter-
ested in attending. office@jhampden.bucks.sch.uk  or 01296 622629 

If we fill all 26 places in September with eligible children (admission criteria apply) we are 
not planning to admit further children after Christmas or after Easter so you may only 

have one chance to secure a place.  

 

STAFF CAR PARK 
 
Please note, parents are not permitted to park in the staff car park at any 
time unless there is an agreed arrangement in place. This includes par-
ents/carers whose children make use of our Out of School Care facilities.  
 

A PLEA FROM SCHOOL STAFF! 
A reminder that children should not be bringing football stickers, elaborate hair accesso-
ries, jewellery or any other toys into school. Such items turn into huge distractions and 
there is  no time in the school day where children are able to ‘play’ with these things.  

 
Additionally, our cloakrooms are relatively small so we ask that children do not bring 

bags/backpacks into school as they take up too much space. Your child only needs to bring a 
book bag. 

THANK YOU IN ANTICIPATION OF YOUR SUPPORT 
 

BIKES & SCOOTERS 
Please note that bikes and scooters left on the school grounds are left at the owners risk. 
The school cannot be held responsible if a bike or scooter goes missing. 
 
KEY RINGS 
A keyring on a book bag can help children to recognise their own bag. However, some chil-
dren have so many keyrings on their bags that they become a distraction or the bag does 
not fit into their drawer easily. Please could we ask that children do not have more than one 
keyring attached to their book bag. Thank you in anticipation of your support. 
 
 



4.  C URRICULUM  

World Book Week - 3rd March to 7th March 2025 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 



5.  PUPIL’S SECTION  



4.  C URRICULUM  (CONTINUED)  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6.  THE  FRIENDS  OF  JOHN HAMPDEN  

 



7.  LEARNING REVIEW FEEDBACK  



 
8.  S CHOOL  IMPROVEMENT  

We aim to keep you fully informed of our actions linked to the school improvement plan. Since the last news-
letter we have made progress linked to the actions outlined below: 

GOAL A: QUALITY OF EDUCATION GOAL B: BEHAVIOUR & ATTITUDES 

 

 

 

 

It has been really encouraging to see how well our 

pupils are responding to the different themes and 

topics that have been introduced during the year. 

We have worked hard to try to cover numerous cur-

riculum areas within a topic and the quality of learn-

ing appears to have improved considerably as a 

result.   We are very aware that the teaching and 

learning  environment contributes enormously to 

effective learning and we are working hard to en-

sure our outside learning areas reflect a similar 

high quality to that provided indoors.  The EYFS 

Framework and the National Curriculum guide the 

content of the taught curriculum but the spiritual, 

moral, social and cultural aspects of learning also 

feature strongly in the  curriculum to reinforce the 

ethos of our school. 

 

 

 

 

 

The Behaviour Expectations and the School Values 

underpin the behaviour policy at John Hampden—

they are displayed in every area in the school and 

regularly referred to, so our pupils are very clear 

about our expectations. However, our children are 

only young and their education at our school in-

volves them being taught social skills as well as 

academic skills. Just as our pupils are at different 

stages with their academic development, they are 

at different stages with their social development 

too. To accommodate this there are a huge range 

of interventions and support offered to those that 

need more help to make the right behaviour choic-

es. This type of support is on-going and regularly 

monitored and evaluated by all staff to try to ensure 

that everyone can learn well. At the recent learning 

review meetings teachers covered any issues 

linked to behaviour as part of their discussions. 

 

 
 GOAL C: PERSONAL DEVELOPMENT 

 
GOAL D: LEADERSHIP & MANAGEMENT 

 Feedback from the recent Learning Review Meetings 

has been positive in terms of the satisfaction levels 

linked to information provided by the school. Develop-

ing confidence and self esteem is crucial in the early 

years and children need to be recognised for their 

strengths as well as being supported in developing resil-

ience and positive attitudes when faced with new chal-

lenges.  

The continued focus on developing positive attitudes to 

learning and encouraging a growth mindset is reflected 

in the day to day observations of pupils and staff at 

John Hampden. 

   

 

 

 

 

 

Each teacher in the school takes responsibility for a spe-

cific curriculum area. During the term governors may 

come into school to observe a specific event linked to 

their subject area or they meet with the teacher to dis-

cuss how the subject is being taught, assessed or devel-

oped. At the end of each term subject leaders are re-

quired to review the actions they have taken during the 

term and the impact these actions have had. The gover-

nor section of the newsletter often provides an example 

of this in practice and it is clear that this type of liaison 

is mutually beneficial and also helps to maintain stand-

ards in the school. 

 
 
 



 

 

  

 

DO YOU KNOW SOMEONE LOOKING FOR PRE-SCHOOL 

EDUCATION FROM SEPTEMBER 2025? 

             
 

 

 
The John Hampden School Wendover is organising places for a new cohort 

of  children in their Early Years Class from September 2024.  We can offer your 

child: 

 Up to three terms of high-quality education in a new, purpose built learning environment 

 Excellent facilities and resources – an irresistible learning environment inside and out 

 Outstanding transition arrangements 

 A gentle introduction to school 

 Highly qualified, experienced and caring staff committed to developing the potential of 

every child 

 A friendly and welcoming environment 

 Five morning sessions 8.45a.m- 11.45a.m, universally funded 

 Chargeable lunch club 

 Optional afternoon sessions 12.15p.m-3.15p.m (up to 30 hours of flexible free 

entitlement) 

 Breakfast Club from 7.45a.m, After School Club until 6.00p.m (Childcare vouchers 

accepted) 

Eligible children will be born between 1st September 2021 and 31st August 2022 

and admission criteria apply. 

To book a slot for the Open Morning please contact the school office 01296 622629,  

email office@jhampden.bucks.sch.uk  or view the school website 

www.johnhampdenwendover.co.uk   

We look forward to welcoming you! 
Please note a place in the Early Years Class does not guarantee a place in 

the Reception Classes at the school. 
  

OPEN MORNING – SATURDAY 22nd MARCH  

FROM 9.30—11.00 AM 
  

  

 

9.  MISCELLANEOUS  



 





Experienced school music teacher and local piano teach-

er living in Wendover has a few vacancies for children 

and adults of all ages and levels from complete beginner 

to advanced diploma level.  

 

The emphasis is on making learning fun in a relaxed at-

mosphere.  

 

If you are interested Please phone or text me, 

Denise Erlandsen, on 07767 372049  

or email me at derlandsen@yahoo.co.uk'. 

 

 

mailto:derlandsen@yahoo.co.uk

